
Newspaper Article – Thorney Island Primary School – Ofsted 

 

Governors and staff were very pleased with our recent Ofsted Report which took place on the 6th – 

7th February which confirmed that we remain a very good school. The Inspectors highlighted many 

positives about the school but we were most pleased that the following were singled out for specific 

praise: 

 

The overwhelming majority of parents and carers are extremely positive about the school because 

their pupils are happy, taught well and make good progress.  

 

Children get off to a good start in the early years and make good progress in all areas of learning. 

They quickly become sociable, friendly and articulate.  

 

Pupils have positive attitudes to learning and enjoy school. They work hard, take pride in their 

achievements and mostly achieve well.  

 

Pupils behave well around the school and at free times. Their behaviour is impeccable in assemblies.  

 

Teachers cultivate a love of reading from an early age. Pupils are knowledgeable and talk 

enthusiastically about the authors they enjoy.  

 

During the inspection the support of parents was highly praised and it was noted that the well-being 

of pupils is central to the school’s work and that all staff embrace their responsibility to ensure that 

pupils are safe and well cared for.  

 

The school had already identified areas for improvement and we were pleased when the Ofsted 

Inspectors agreed that these areas were indeed the ones the school needed to focus on. 

 

Below is a picture of Mr Clegg (Headteacher) with some of the School Councillors who were 

interviewed by the inspectors. 

 

 


